

St. Peter's Church of England Primary School

School Road Heysham Lancashire LA3 2RF 01524 852155



Headteacher Mrs N. Gomersall BA (Hons) QTS

25th February 2021

Full Opening

Dear parents/carers,

We are super excited for school fully opening on Monday 8th March 2021. As a school community we have missed not having all our children together. Although we will not yet be able to have all the children together as a whole school for events and worship, I am sure we will be in a position in the summer term when this will be possible - fingers crossed.

Children will be taught in their class bubbles and be mixing with their partner bubble for playtimes outside. We are trying to not spread staff too far so children will be covered by a staff member connected to a small number of bubbles.

The school kitchen will still be providing hot food so children will be able to choose from the Autumn/Winter Menu or bring a packed lunch in. They are starting at week 1 choices. All children will be eating in the school hall over a staggered lunch and be supported by a specific welfare assistant.

Timings

The timings at the beginning and end of the day remain very similar to last time:

Drop off for families A-H 8.40am -8.50am

Drop off for families I-Z 8.45am – 8.55am with gates locked at **8.55am**.

Pick up for families A-H 2.55pm – 3.05pm

Pick up for families I-Z 3.05pm – 3.15pm

Keeping Classes Open

To keep our children and staff safe and to maximise classes being open, we would like to remind everyone of the key rules:

Children should not attend school if they have:

- A new dry continuous cough
- A temperature above 37.8 degrees C
- Loss of smell or taste

or if they have been in close contact with someone who has symptoms or who is awaiting the result of a test.











Parents and carers are also asked to wear a face covering on the school site. If you are exempt from wearing a face mask due to medical reasons, please can we now ask that you wear a scarf or visor.

Hopefully, life will start to return to normal as we approach the summer term but, in the meantime, a collective effort by everyone should help us to provide ongoing access to school for our children and for as long as possible.

Take care and see you all a week on Monday.

Yours sincerely,

Nicola Gomersall

Headteacher